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EXHIBIT 1 
 

Revocation of Major Change to the Iron Gate Motor Condos Planned Unite Development Plat 
 for Iron Gate Motor Condos Phase 2A, Building #3 and Phase 2B 

 
 
EXHIBIT 1: Section 6-3-8:2: Standards for Granting or Amending a Conditional Use 
 
1. The establishment, maintenance or operation of the conditional use will not be detrimental to, or 

endanger the public health, safety and general welfare. 
 

Response:  For the reconfigured Phase 2B and proposed Land Use and Land Plan, no 
Conditional Uses in the I-District are proposed so any Conditional Uses previously granted 
by Ordinance 21-078 should be revoked. 
 

2. The conditional use will not be injurious to the use and enjoyment of other property in the immediate 
area for the purposes already permitted, nor substantially diminish and impair property values 
within the neighborhood. 

 
 Response:  No Conditional Uses are being requested and only those uses permitted in the 

underlying I-District will be allowed, which would not be injurious to the use and enjoyment 
of other properties in the immediate area, nor would such uses substantially diminish and 
impair property values within the neighborhood which are also in the underlying I-District. 

 
3. The establishment of the conditional use will not impede the normal and orderly development and 

improvement of the adjacent property for uses permitted in the district;. 
 
 Response:  No Conditional Uses need be established and no uses permitted in the 

underlying I-District would impair the normal and orderly development and improvement of 
adjacent properties so the previously granted Conditional Uses should be extinguished 
through the revocation of the previously approved PUD. 

 
4. The establishment of the conditional use is not in conflict with the adopted comprehensive master 

plan. 
 
 Response:  The Applicant is seeking a revocation of the Iron Gate Phase 2B PUD as it relates 

to the High Point Project.  The City approved the Iron Gate Phase 2B PUD in 2021.  That 
Planned Unit Development on 5.08± acres contemplated 51 single family attached dwelling 
units of which 14 units were proposed to offer a live-work housing product adjacent to the 
Ferry Rd. frontage along with 37 townhome units with large ground floor garages.   

 
The Planned Unit Development is no longer feasible as a 0.27± acre portion of the property 
is to be incorporated into the adjacent Iron Gate Motor Plaza Condos Phase 2A PUD, so the 
Phase 2B site will be diminished in area and because economic conditions, material costs, 
and have changed.  This, in addition to the Iron Gate Motor Condos’ Board of Directors’ 
unwillingness to allow the Project to be part of the Iron Gate community made going forward 
with that Project impossible.   
 
In response to these changes in circumstance, the Applicant has elected to revoke the Iron 
Gate Phase 2B PUD approved by the City in 2021 and to instead develop and build on the 
now 4.81± acre property in the underlying I (Industrial) Zoning District. 
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